
 

 

Thursday 7th May  2020                                                                                       Newsletter No.6 

 

Principal’s Chat: 

 
Dear Parents, Caregivers and Members of the Kyneton High School Community, 

Firstly, I would like to extend a very warm welcome to three new members of staff to our school 

community and wish them all the best: 

Breanna Lancaster: Mental Health Practitioner 

Blaire Plowman: Humanities, Mathematics and VCAL Intermediate Work Related Skills 

Eliza Cole:  Health and Physical Education  

Thank you to all parents and students who responded to our remote and flexible learning survey.  This 

newsletter contains a summary of the feedback that we received. There were a few themes that 

came through in the comments; we have shared them with staff so that we can make adjustments to 

support students with their remote learning program.  For instance, feedback tells us that there is a 

wide range of opinion about whether the workload is too much, too little or just right.  We have made 

modifications for some students to ease the workload pressure or to provide further extension and 

challenge.  The key is communication so that we know that there is a need, so please do not hesitate 

to communicate with the teacher if it is a particular subject(s) or with the Year Level Leader if it is a 

concern across all subjects. 

VCE & VCAL Update 

Changes have been made to the VCE/VCAL program in response to COVID-19. The changes 

announced include the following: 

 Movement of the General Achievement Test (GAT) to October or November 

 Movement of end of year exams to December 

 VCAL students have more time to complete their courses in line with the revised dates for VCE 

 Changes to the Unit 4 Study Designs in order to relieve workload pressure on students 

Currently, the VCAA is advising the following: 

 There will be no changes to the length of end of year exams; however they are considering a 

compressed exam schedule to minimise disruption 

 All students will be able to complete their VCE in 2020 

 Provision of ATAR scores and access to further study in 2021 will not be impacted. 

 

We are very mindful of our Year 12 students who are in their final year of school; our teachers are 

proud of the way they have continued to work hard and stay engaged with their learning and we 

extend our thanks to parents for their support. 

Stay safe and well! 

Ana Rees  

Executive Principal 



 
 

Remote Learning Survey Responses from Students and Parents Term 2 Week 4 

 

 

 

  Survey  



 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

One of the few silver linings...having your children cook you dinner! 

 

Many of our Year 9/10 Food students have been producing wonderful meals, cakes and muffins while 

they are learning from home......Keep up the great work! 

 Annie Hall-Classroom Teacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Xander’s Zucchini Pie         Tom’s Mousse Roberts’s Gnocchi 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mollie’s Mossaka    Phoenix’s Edible Wraps             Milly’s Zucchini Slice 

 

 

As part of the year 7s studies on Ancient Egypt, students were required to make an Egyptian artefact 

out of whatever materials they had around home. All of the Humanities teachers were impressed at 

the quality of artefacts created this year under trying circumstances. 

Students are encouraged to hold onto their projects until we return to school so we can have our usual 

museum display and award some prizes.  (Please see collage on next page)  

Caroline Sharpe-Year 7 Coordinator

  Cooking in ISO!  

  Year 7 Humanities  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                               YEAR 7 HUMANITIES  



 

 

 

We might be in lockdown but we can still do PRIDE CREW! We kicked off our first online Pride Crew on 

Wednesday 29 April and will be continuing fortnightly on Wednesday lunchtimes via WebEx.  

Pride Crew is a group for LGBTIQA+ students and their allies and is a safe, supportive and confidential 

space for participants to share their experiences, increase knowledge, connection and inclusion, 

develop events, and celebrate diversity. The Pride Crew is facilitated by KHS Wellbeing staff and 

WayOut staff from Cobaw Community Health.   

Pride Crew is an important part of what makes KHS an inclusive, safe and welcoming school for 

LGBTIQA+ students. And we know that positive and inclusive environments lead to better engagement 

in education and social connection for LGBTIQA+ young people.  

For more information on how to join KHS Pride Crew contact Amanda on 

summers.amanda.a@edumail.vic.gov.au   for more. 

WayOut also offers support for rainbow young people in the community through LGBTIQA+ focused 

youth group, House of Awesome (HoA). HoA runs every Tuesday 3pm – 4pm via Zoom. HoA is a great 

way to connect with other rainbow young people across the region in a safe, inclusive and supportive 

online environment. 

It is also important for teachers, families and care givers to know that WayOut are here to offer advice 

and referral on how to support the LGBTIQA+ young people in their lives. 

For more information on House of Awesome or any of the other programs or services that WayOut 

provides, please contact Rhani at rhani.dean-talbett@cobaw.org.au  

 Amanda Summers-Student Wellbeing Officer  

 

The VU Information Evenings have gone online. 

   

They are now running all their Information Evenings online from 6pm to 7pm over a number of 

nights.   Sessions will be held on:  

  

•             Sport & Outdoor Leadership 

•             Law, Criminology & Legal Services 

•             Business, Tourism, Hospitality & Event Management 

•             Engineering, Built Environments & IT 

•             Creative Arts, Humanities & Music 

•             Youth Work, Criminal Justice & Community Development 

•             Education & Early Childhood 

•             Psychology & Social Work 

•             Biomedical, Exercise, Environmental & Biotechnical Sciences 

  

In these Zoom webinars you will learn about the new way to do uni in the VU Block Model, 

their pathways, industry connections and course options.  

Plus you’ll have chance to ask academics and current students questions and hear all about the 

opportunities on offer to help you reach your goals. 

  

         Years 10 to 12 students are encouraged to register at 

                                                        https://study.vu.edu.au/informationevenings 

                                                                                                      

                                                                                   Lizzie Trembath- Year 12 Coordinator

  Pride Crew Online 

  Senior Years News 
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Our school is excited to be part of the Mental Health Practitioners initiative. This initiative supported our 

school in recruiting a mental health practitioner. We have been allocated funding for a practitioner for 

two days a week and are excited to have Breanna Lancaster filling this position.  Breanna will make a 

positive contribution to the support of student wellbeing here at Kyneton High School.  

Students and parents are advised to contact Amanda Summers via email 

summers.amanda.a@edumail.vic.gov.au  if they would like to discuss their suitability to engage with 

the service. Please note, referral and consent documentation will be required prior to service 

commencement.  

For more information on the Mental Health Practitioners initiative see the Department website. 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/teachers/health/mentalhealth/Pages/mental-health-

practitioners-secondary.aspx 

 Amanda Summer-Student Wellbeing Officer 

 

 

 

KHS uniform supplier Noone, have informed us of their decision to operate their Bendigo store from 

10am-3pm on Monday, Wednesday and Friday’s only, until further notice.  

They will keep you posted when these hours are extended again.  

Thank you  for your understanding 

Cheryl-Uniform Coordinator 

 

 

 

 

PNEUMONIC INFLUENZA 

Reported cases in Melbourne and suburbs on Thursday evening totalled 599. Fewer cases have been 

reported in country centres. Six deaths occurred on Thursday in the metropolitan area.  

The Victorian Education Department has cancelled the opening of all departmental schools all over 

the State until further notice. This includes all State, High, and Technical Schools.  

A regulation has been issued prohibiting meetings in a building in any portion of the State where there 

is an outbreak of the disease. 

PRECAUTIONS IN KYNETON 

Hospital Space Required 

The Shire Secretary (Mr. H. Harper) was instructed to make application to the Education Department 

for the use of the State School. This was considered necessary in the event of the number of cases 

under public treatment exceeding 28, which is the maximum number that can be treated in the 

public hospital.  

The Secretary was further instructed to make enquiries regarding the necessary equipment for the 

State School should it become necessary to use the building. 

Kyneton Guardian 1st February 1919 

  Welcome Breanna 

  Noone Trading Hours 

  Article From The Past 
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   News From The Nurse 



 



https://vimeo.com/403447784   Profile                                        www.terrytaylor.com.au 

Facebook Art’scool for Kids 

  Community News 
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